
M elissa Hortman 
Sta• Rel)NMntattv• 
Speaker or the House 
Anoka 
Hennepin 

April 17,2023 

To whom it may concern: 

Minnesota 
House of 
Representatives 

I am writing ro resp0nd publ;cJy lo ,he lener of April 12th by several media companies. That lcner 
refers to a February press conference. Unfortunately, the events surrounding and foHowing thal 
press conference led to flared tempers and misunderstandings. To the extetlt Lhere has been a 
breakdown in u-ust between the media and the Minnesota House DFL Caucus. my belief is thal the 
bc:sl way forward is to start the process of rebuilding trusl with one another. To tha1 end, r would 
be happy to mec1 with the media to discuss how v.,e can rebuild 1rust arid improve relalionships 
going forward. 

The April 12th letter also refers to the following sentence in • February 27, 2023, letter lo 
Minn.Post: "House counsel, the House Sergeant ot Arms, and Capitol Security wc,rc 1l0tified." That 
statement was intended to be infonnational only and wa.c. not intended to intimidate or othc:rwisc 
chill speeoh or newsgathcring. Keither n,y su,ff nor I dircclcd that any journalist be un<lcr 
surveillance. 

I want 10 re-emphasize that the Minnesota I-louse DFL Caucus values the press. Our democracy 
depends on a strong, inquisitive, and indepcnden~ press. We Y..-ant press conferences to be ll'Seful 
to the public and that invoh•cs a gi\fc and take bel\o\'Cen public officials and tl1e media. 

Sioccrcly, 

~~ 
Melissa Hortma11 
Speaker of the House 
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